
Remembering One Another 

Remember in prayer this week the following shut-in 
member. Also, send her a note of encouragement. 

Mrs. Luella Henderson 
The Haven, Room 414,  

355 Berkman Lane 
Greenville, SC 29605 

Remember in prayer this week  
the following members.  

Jim and Betty McGoldrick 

Ray and Mariann McKenney 
Cassandra and Nelson 

Ron and Carolyn McNeely 

Praying For One Another 

Upcoming Events 

June 2  All Adult Sunday School Class begins 

June 3  Diaconate Meeting 

June 4  Play-date  to Herdklotz Park 

June 5  WIC Council 

June 5  Pastoral Care Committee Meeting 

June 7  Wedding of Rebekah Evans/Bill McDaniel 

June 9  Worship & Music Committee Meeting 

June 10-14 Master Flute Camp 

June 10  Session Meeting 

June 11-12 WIC Circles 

June 12  Missions Committee Meeting 

June 13  Play-date to Paris Mountain State Park 

June 15  7th-12th Grade Gathering at the Pujdaks 

June 16  The Lord’s Supper at the evening service 

June 17-21 General Assembly in Greenville, SC 

June 17-18 Gospel Reformation Conference 

June 18  Play-date at Cleveland Park 

June 19  Peru Mission Team Meeting 

June 20-29 Peru Mission Trip 

June 22  VBS Workday 

June 23  Evangelism/Church Growth Committee 

June 24-28 Vacation Bible School 

July 4   Church Picnic 

July 16-19  Richmond Hill, GA Mission Trip 

July 22-26  Jr. High Trip to Ridge Haven 

July 29-Aug. 3  Sr. High Trip to Edisto Island, SC 

August 4  Ice Cream Social 

September 1  Rally Day 

Mark Your Calendars & Save the Date 

Missionary of the Week 

Church Calendar 

Sunday, June 2 

  8:30 AM MORNING WORSHIP 

  9:50 AM Children’s Chapel 

10:00 AM SUNDAY SCHOOL   

11:00 AM MORNING WORSHIP 

  4:45 PM Adult Choir Rehearsal 

  5:30 PM Season of Prayer in the Chapel 

  6:00 PM EVENING WORSHIP 

Monday, June 3 

  6:00 PM Diaconate Meeting 

Tuesday, June 4 

10:30 AM Play-date at Herdklotz Park 

  6:00 PM Boy Scout Troop 828 

  6:00 PM Evangelism Explosion Training 

Wednesday, June 5 

  6:30 AM Men’s Bible Study 

  5:00 PM WIC Council 

  5:00 PM Pastoral Care Committee Meeting 

  5:45 PM FAMILY NIGHT FELLOWSHIP SUPPER 

  6:45 PM Musical CAT Kids 

  6:45 PM Youth Bible Study 

  6:45 PM PRAYER MEETING AND BIBLE STUDY 

Friday, June 7 

12:00 PM Men’s Fellowship Lunch and Bible Study 

  5:00 PM Wedding of Rebekah Evans & Bill McDaniel 

Psalm 119: 38-40 
“Establish Your word to Your servant, who is devoted  
to fearing You. Turn away my reproach which I dread,  

for Your judgments are good. Behold, I long for Your precepts; 
revive me in Your righteousness.” 

Scripture Reading for the Week 

WES AND JAMI BAKER AND FAMILY 
PERU MISSIONS 

1. Pray for Wes' extensive travels and the family's endurance 
while he is away. The whole family will travel some in May 
and June within Texas, but in late June Wes will be at the 
Presbyterian Church in America General Assembly and 
then leave immediately for about ten more days in Peru. 

2. Pray for Cristo Rey to find a new location to rent (or for 
generous donors to help us purchase property!). Our cur-
rent rented location is for sale and we don't know how 
much longer we will be there. The search for another facility 
has been deeply discouraging thus far. Rent in downtown 
Trujillo is very expensive. 

3. Pray for support for Pastors Percy Padilla and Jaime Avel-
laneda. Pastor Percy's present support will end on July 31. 
Pastor Jaime's will end early next year. These two men are 
very valuable parts of our pastoral team in Trujillo. 

4. Pray for Rosa Avellaneda (wife of Pastor Jaime) who is tak-
ing cancer treatments. 

5. Pray for our friend and team administrator Mrs. Alleen 
Mclain Tomás. She lost her mother very unexpectedly is 
trying to get back to her hometown of Belzoni, MS. 

NEW 

ADDRESS 
Birthday is June 5th 



Gospel Reformation Network 

Pre-Assembly Conference 
June 17-18 at PCA General Assembly 

“What Grace Does: Reclaiming the Whole Gospel for the Whole Man” 
Speakers:  Richard Phillips, Ligon Duncan, Harry Reeder, Al Baker 

You can learn more at gospelreformation.net 
If you are interested in helping at this event see Mel Duncan. 

Wednesday Night Help 

We are in need of helpers for our Wednesday night Fellowship 
Suppers. We need volunteers to help serve and also to help 
clean-up. If you are willing to serve in this capacity please con-
tact Kip Altman at ckaltman@yahoo.com. 

Your children won’t want to miss even one exciting minute at  
The Kingdom Chronicles, where they will learn the truth of God’s Word 

as they enjoy songs, crafts, games, goodies and dramas. 
We’re calling all knights and fair maidens to join us  

in standing strong in the battle for the truth! 
 

Ages K4 (completed) ─ 5th grade 
June 24-28, 2013 
8:45 am-Noon 

 

Register online at spcgreenville.org  
or pick up a registration form at the church. 

 
 

COMING SOON…. 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
Play Dates for Second Pres. Kids 

Mark your calendars and don’t miss the following Play Dates 
for SPC elementary/preschool kids and their moms: 

Rivertree Singers Concert 

Rivertree Singers has been invited to perform again at the 
Piccolo Spoleto festival on June 2nd in Charleston. We've pre-
pared an enjoyable program and want to give you an oppor-
tunity to hear it before we go. To help us defray the expenses 
of traveling and staying in Charleston, we're doing a ticketed 
concert in downtown Greenville. The concert will be $10/
person but children 12 and under are free. You can pay with 
cash, check or credit at the door. Checks can be made out to 
"Rivertree Singers." Since we won't be pre-selling tickets, cash 
in exact change will certainly expedite seating before the con-
cert. We hope you can join us Thursday, May 30 at 7:30 p.m., 
Second Presbyterian Church, downtown Greenville!  

2013 Summer Mission Trips 

June 4   (Tuesday) Herdklotz Park 
       10:30 am  play and picnic lunch 
June 13   (Thursday) Paris Mtn. State Park  
    hiking 
June 18   (Tuesday) Cleveland Park 
    beside zoo entrance 
July 2   (Tuesday) Jones Gap State Park 
July 11   (Thursday) Fischer’s Orchard 
July 18   (Thursday) Water Fountains   
    Fall Park/Spill the Beans 
July 23  (Tuesday) Field Day at Johnson Home 
Aug. 1  (Thursday) Otter Creek water park 
Aug. 6  (Tuesday) Legacy Park 
    picnic 
Aug. 15  (Thursday) Greenville Zoo 
 

Contact Rebekah Johnson (rebekah@natejohnson.biz or 864-
430-3408) or see flyers around the church. 

How You Can Be A Blessing 

Summer Mission Team Support 
  
Name___________________________________________________ 

Address_________________________________________________ 

City_______________________State_________ Zip___________ 

Email____________________________________________  

I will covenant to pray for the teams:          daily or        weekly 

       I will support the 2013 Summer Mission Trips with my en-
closed gift (specify which trip, both, or wherever needed and/
or if you choose to support a specific team member. 
________________________________________________________

 TOGETHER WITH THEIR PARENTS 

Rebekah Lynn Evans 
AND 

William Douglas McDaniel 
REQUEST THE HONOR OF YOUR PRESENCE 

AT THEIR MARRIAGE 
ON FRIDAY, THE SEVENTH OF JUNE 

TWO THOUSAND THIRTEEN 
AT FIVE O’CLOCK IN THE EVENING 
SECOND PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

RECEPTION TO FOLLOW 

May 31st marks the deadline for this year’s “Blessing Box”. 
Would you consider making a donation for the WIC Scholar-
ship Fund to help a qualified seminary student? Please make 
checks payable to Second Presbyterian WIC Scholarship 
Fund and turn in to the church office to the attention of WIC. 
You are a blessing! 

An Act of  Love is a resource booklet available to SPC members who 
want to begin thinking about those end-of-life decisions that all of us 
must make.  These decisions are not exclusive to senior-aged mem-
bers.  In addition to the personal and financial sections, the booklet also 
includes a section to help guide members in planning funeral or memo-
rial services.  Having all of your wishes and information in one place is 
a gift to family members who are charged with these responsibili-
ties.  This booklet was written for the benefit of SPC members by Pastor 
Spears and the Koinonia Committee.  Copies are available in the office, 
in the church library or by contacting Pastor Spears, Judy Pitts or 
Barnetta Stephens.  It is our prayer that members will find this plan-
ning resource helpful. The booklet does not replace nor does it take the 
place of estate planning.    

“An Act of Love” Booklet 



VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
 

Truck Driver: June 14 – June 22 
 

We need a responsible individual with an excellent driving 
record to drive a moving truck from Lawrenceville, GA to 
Greenville, SC and back. Driver needs to have a valid driver’s 
license and must be comfortable operating a 26-foot moving 
truck and distance Interstate travel. To volunteer, contact 
Karen Cook by e-mail at events@pcanet.org. 

 
Loading and Unloading the Truck:  June 12 and June 25 

 

We need 10+ able bodied men and women or a youth group 
to help load the Administrative Committee Truck on 
Wednesday, June 12, and unload the truck on Tuesday, June 
25, in Lawrenceville, GA. Lunch will be provided. To volun-
teer, contact Karen Cook by e-mail at events@pcanet.org. 

 
Media Center Volunteers:  Week of Assembly 

 

We need four responsible volunteers (men and women) to 
help with audio recording of seminars and sales of CD’s. To 
volunteer ,  contact  Karen Cook by  emai l  a t 
events@pcanet.org. 

 
Current/Former PCA Elders to assist with serving   

Communion Elders: 
 

Teaching and Ruling Elders are encouraged to serve the As-
sembly as volunteer ushers and in serving communion. To 
serve as a Communion Elder, please sign-up here. Additional 
opportunities may be available onsite. Please contact Karen 
Cook by e-mail at events@pcanet.org or by phone at (678) 825
-1000. 

 
      Ushers and Communion Elders:  Week of Assembly 
 

Any able bodied adult male is encouraged to serve the As-
sembly as volunteer ushers If you are willing to usher contact 
Joseph.Maralit:  joseph.maralit@bmwmc.com 
 

VISITORS  
 
Visitors are welcome to observe the Assembly proceedings 
from the visitors section, visit the Exhibit Hall, and attend 
the Worship Services. 
 

For security purposes everyone is required to wear a name 
badge during Assembly hours 8 a.m. – 5:30 pm. We ask that 
all visitors check-in at General Assembly Registration and 
obtain a visitor’s name badge. 
 

The evening Worship Services are open to the public and are 
held at the TD Convention Center coordinated by Calvary 
Presbytery Host Committee. 
 

Tuesday, June 18, 2013 
7 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.  Special Music: The Greenville Chorale 
7:30 p.m. - 9 p.m.  Worship Service and Communion 
 

Wednesday, June 19, 2013 
4:30 p.m. – 6 p.m.  Worship Service 
 

Thursday, June 20, 2013 
7 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.  Worship Service Musical Prelude 
7:30 p.m. – 9 p.m.  Worship Service 
 
MORE INFORMATION 
www.pcaac.org/general-assembly 

BOY SCOUTS 
 

On May 23rd the Boys Scouts of America issued this statement, 
“Today…National Council approved a resolution to remove the 
restriction denying membership to youth on the basis of sexual orienta-
tion alone…. This policy change is effective Jan. 1, 2014, allowing 
the Boy Scouts of America the transition time needed to commu-
nicate and implement this policy to its approximately 116,000 Scout-
ing units.” (italics from the Editor) 
 

The SPC Scout Committee has reviewed the legal and moral is-
sues related to the matter with our church sponsored Troop 828, 
and has had discussions with the leadership of Blue Ridge Coun-
cil, Reedy Falls District and our own troop masters. The Session 
will consider the matter at its stated June meeting.  
 

The question that every Christian church in America that spon-
sors a boy scout troop has to answer is does it wish to promote 
homosexuality as “morally straight” and allow an increasingly 
anti-Christian culture to normalize homosexuality in the scouting 
movement.  
 
DR. PHILLIPS ON THE ISSUE 
 

“The Session of Second will meet to respond to this. I don't think 
it is going out on a limb in saying that we will not sponsor an 
organization that declares that homosexuality can be considered 
morally straight or that, at least at the level of policy, would send 
eleven year-old boys out into the woods with homosexual seven-
teen year-olds. What a lamentable situation. My prayers are espe-
cially with you men who have given so much under this once 
noble banner.” 
 

“I am hopeful that some BSA alternative organization might be-
come a home for Troop 828. And perhaps I should clarify that 
when I say it is unlikely that our church will support Boy Scouts, 
that does not mean that we will not support Troop 828. I will 
look forward to conversations about the options that are avail-
able to us.” 
 
More information & opinion on this issue: 
www.scouting.org 
www.albertmohler.com 
www.reformation21.org 

At the Corner of River and Rhett 

CHURCH INFORMATION 

The West End Herald Editor:  RE Melton L. Duncan, Sr. 

Telephone:    864.232.7621 
Website:  spcgreenville.org  

Social Media   

facebook.com/spcgreenville            twitter.com/spcgreenville                   
Fax:    (864) 232-7622    *    Email:    info@spcgreenville.org 

Office Hours:    Monday  -  Friday  9:00 AM  -  4:00 PM 

Information Centers:    Church Services information 1  *  Directions 2 
Hospital Information 3  *  Upcoming Events 4  *  Church Directory 5  *   

Monthly Activities 6 

Church Services:    Sunday:   Sunday School  -  10:00 AM 
Morning Worship  -  8:30 and 11:00 AM  *  Evening Worship  -  6:00 PM 

Wednesday:  Supper  -  5:45 PM  *  Prayer Meeting and Bible Study  -  6:45 PM        -The Editor 

http://www.pcaac.org/general-assembly/
http://www.scouting.org
http://www.albertmohler.com
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Letter from the Administrator 

 General Assembly Volunteers 
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The General Assembly is coming… The General Assembly is 
coming… 
 
June 17-21, 2013 
TD Convention Center Greenville 
41st General Assembly of the PCA 
 

The Presbyterian Church in America (PCA) General Assembly is the 
largest annual gathering of the denomination. Church leaders from 
across the country gather to discuss matters important to the life of 
the church, make decisions that affect the whole denomination and 
the progress of the gospel. This includes: 
 

Transacting ecclesiastical (church) business 
Deciding significant theological issues 
Reviewing work of the denomination’s ministries 
Receiving training through Seminars 
Connecting with resources in the Exhibit Hall 
Networking and fellowship during Food Functions 
Preparing for the future 

 

The Host Committee is formed from local PCA churches, their re-
sponsibilities include: 
 

Providing a warm welcome for attendees 
Planning evening worship services 
Creating and mailing General Assembly Information Booklet 
Organizing activities for the women and children 
Recruiting and coordinating volunteers 
Assisting with multitude of behind the scene functions 

 

The public is welcome to attend any meetings of the PCA “GA.” 
 

The Reverend Paul Gunter Settle 
Doctor of Divinity 

conferred May 23, 2013 
by Westminster Theological Seminary 

 
The Reverend Paul G. Settle was born in Charleston, West Virginia, in 
1935, to a wonderful Christian family.  Under the gentle influence of 
his maternal grandfather, whom he endearingly called “Pop,” Rever-
end Settle professed faith in Christ at five years of age. 
 

Throughout high school he worked various jobs in order to save to-
ward an education in medicine, and eventually his dreams began to 
come to fruition as he enrolled as a pre-med major at West Virginia 
University.  However, through the witness of some friends at Prince-
ton Seminary, the call of the Holy Spirit, and the precious prayers of 
his family, he felt the compelling call to the ministry and left West Vir-
ginia to attend Bob Jones University in South Carolina.  

On the first day of enrollment at Bob Jones University, Reverend Settle 
was escorted to the dining area for lunch.  Taking the only empty seat 
available, he found himself right next to the most vivacious, captivat-
ing girl from Kentucky by the name of Georgia Brown.  He was in-
deed smitten!  Three and a half years later they were married and 
blessed with fifty four tremendous years together before Georgia went 
home to be with the Lord after a long battle with Alzheimer’s disease.  
They have two terrific children, Paul David and Joe Lynne.  
 

Reverend Settle was ordained as a teaching elder in the Kanawha 
Presbyterian Church in the United States in 1959, and faithfully served 
churches in West Virginia, North Carolina, South Carolina, Alabama 
and Florida.  During his years of pastoral service, Reverend Settle also 
filled various important roles.  He served as Executive Secretary of 
Presbyterian Churchmen United and Executive Director of the Con-
tinuing Presbyterian Church which soon became the Presbyterian 
Church in America.  In fact, the first office of the Continuing Presbyte-
rian Church was actually located in his very own garage in Montgom-
ery, Alabama. 
 

Reverend Settle was moderator of the PCA General Assembly in 1980 
and coordinator of the Church Education and Publications Committee 
when it began a fruitful joint venture with the Orthodox Presbyterian 
Church.  He was chairman of the Ad-hoc Committee on Joining and 
Receiving through whose efforts the PCA and the Reformed Presbyte-
rian Church, Evangelical Synod were joined, bringing into the PCA 
Covenant College and Covenant Theological Seminary. 
 

Reverend Settle served as a faithful and active member of Westminster 
Theological Seminary’s Board of Trustees for twenty-five years. He 
has been a true humble servant and stalwart of the faith throughout 
his years of ministry. 


